
How long ago did this all start?  It was mid-March when we stopped meeting in person for worship. 
At the time, we thought it might be a couple of weeks (though even then there was some question
about whether we'd be back for Easter). But the time has dragged on.  One week, two weeks, three
months, and now we're in July.
 
Over the last (nearly) four months, we've had services online every Sunday.  Morning Prayer every
Monday.  Evening Prayer every Wednesday.  And Compline (Night Prayer) a lot of Thursdays.  Plus
there have been a few other videos put out:  Lisa has been reading stories for the Sunday School kids
every week.  I've been recording occasional additional reflections; we've had a few videos of
members telling jokes, and we're in the process of getting a thank-you video together to say thank
you to all of those who worked during this time.  Our essential workers, first responders, and others
who risked their health to keep things going.
 
It's actually been pretty busy in the Good Shepherd community (not near as much as usual).  There
have also been book groups going on via Zoom. Council meetings, digital coffee hours, and Bible
study. Men's Breakfast Group has even been meeting bi-weekly drawing participants from as far
away as South Carolina!  But, I know I certainly miss seeing people in person and I know many of you
do, too.
 
And now it's July and we've started meeting again for worship.  But it's so dribs and drabs.  We can
have 20 people plus helpers here for services.  We're meeting outside, whenever we can and then in
Fellowship Hall with good ventilation if it rains.  The services are on Sunday morning at 9:30am and
Wednesday evenings at 7:15pm.  You can come if you like.  Just let us know so we save you a space. 
Either online (like it says in this Voice) or call the office (845-735-2243).  
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+ A Letter from the Pastor +



Yes, the office is open again.  Our hours are 9am to 1pm weekdays.  We're at half-staff to keep people safe
and masks are required in the office.  The other thing that's happening during the week is that the
sanctuary is open for private prayer on Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday (hours are listed a few pages
back).  If you find that none of those hours work for you, let me know.  We'll adjust them.

So we get to the thing I really want to tell you.  Good Shepherd (along with the rest of the world) has
entered a season where we aren't setting things in stone.  We're experimenting.  Every week. And we're
watching to see what will happen, keeping everyone as safe as we can while still trying to be community
together.  Please check in often.  And don't assume that this week will be the same as the last.  We'll try
hard to let you know, but communication is a two-way street.

Also, I want you to know this: during times like this, things change.  Good Shepherd will not be the same
community on the other side of this time. God will take us and form us and reform us as we go through
this. As the Israelites in the wilderness were formed into a peculiar people by God's leading, God would
like to do the same with us. One thing that I know will come out of this is a permanent usage of online
live-streaming of services.  We've invested in the equipment and we're building this as a ministry (if you
want to help, let Lee know: glwarren@gmail.com).  Another thing I know will be different is that a number
of members are moving away and we will miss their presence terribly.  One other thing I know is that our
committees will be undergoing some major shifts as key volunteers are stepping out of their roles for the
very important reason of refreshing and recharging themselves.  
 
I don't know what else will be different.  But I worry.  Although we have received funds from the
Paycheck Protection Program that will pay for our payrolls, fringe benefits, insurance, and utilities for
May and June, I worry about our financial health at the other end of this (because it's shaky right now,
y'all).  I worry about how we keep community in the midst of this when we are gathering erratically and
only in small groups. I worry about Creative Play and how they will continue to do the wonderful ministry
that they do.
 
At the same time, I am in awe.  Renee Bucci has stepped up into the roll of Creative Play Director as
Maureen Connelly has retired, and Renee is amazing.  She is rolling with the changes, thinking outside
the box, and I know that the program is in very capable hands.  Please read her letter later on in this
newsletter!  I am also in awe of the work of volunteers who've been helping with technology, recording,
setting up, and figuring out all the ins and outs of being together in a COVID world.  All of our staff have
gone above and beyond in their work and we are so lucky to have them. Every one of them.  In fact, next
month, I want to spend some time featuring each one.  They are amazing!
 
So, I know that God is up to good things.  I know that God will see us through this (as God has guided
Good Shepherd over 100 years along the way) and we will be a community formed even more in the grace
and love of God.  
 
Knowing that, I want to invite you to consider the question: What is your hope for Good Shepherd? What
do you want us to become?  Right before the world stopped, a group of us formulated a “Why” statement
for Good Shepherd—basically, an answer to the question why do we exist—and the group came up with
“To reach out in inclusive love and generosity so that all may know the love of Jesus.”  How do you see us
living into that?  And how do you see yourself helping so that we can?  Because, without you, there is no
we.  
 

Grace and peace,

Pastor Lena

God is our refuge and
strength, a very present help
in trouble. Therefore we will

not fear, though the earth
should change,  though the

mountains shake in the heart
of the sea...
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LIFE STATIONS

OBITUARY
Joseph Treutle  April 17, 2020

William F. Griffith, Jr.  April 25, 2020
Ellen J. Micelli  May 11, 2020

MEMORIAL FUND
In memory of Helen Cooper, given by Tracie & Bob Rifflard

2020 CHURCH COUNCIL
J. Lena Warren, Pastor
Jake Daniels, President

Anthony Armenio, Co-Vice President
Donald Widmayer, Co-Vice President

Kim Arcidiacono, Secretary
Robert Bergman, Treasurer*

Jeff Bergman
Werner Boecker, Financial Secretary*

George Boothby
James Cleary
Wendy Gates

Kristin Hanifin
Linda Hecker
Deanna Lauer
Carole Meehan

Mark Olson
Lucy Pinedo

Christopher Ryan
Debra Thaler

*Non-voting

THE EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD
112 N. Main Street Pearl River, NY 10965

OUR MISSION
"To reach out in inclusive love and generosity so that all may know the love of Jesus"

C O N T A C T  U S

CHURCH OFFICE
Hours: Mon-Fri 9am-1pm

Phone: 845-735-2243
Fax: 845-735-0819

Email: office@gspr.org

AT YOUR SERVICE

The Reverend J. Lena Warren, Pastor
Jake Daniels, President

Robert Bergman, Treasurer
Brian Burns, Director of Music

Elaina Burns, Organist
Maureen Connolly, Creative Play Director

Dale Damon, Church Secretary
Lisa Filatov, Bookkeeper

Lisa Holliday, Coordinator of Faith Formation
Katy Wong, Communications Coordinator
Gina Danialinia, Volunteer Coordinator

@GoodShepherdPR
WWW.GSPR.ORG

CREATIVE PLAY PRE-SCHOOL
Phone: 845-735-2737

Website: gscreativeplay.org

The Church Office is now open at half-
staffing! Please call before your arrival so we
know to expect you. Masks are required for

entry, for your safety as well as the staff.



If you are planning on joining, please sign up online at the links provided below, as attendance will
be limited. You can also register online to lead worship or help with set-up.  Sunday services will
begin at 9:30am and Wednesday services at 7:15pm. Please remember to wear your mask and
practice social distancing. As always, stay home if you are not feeling well. Any questions, please
contact Gina (gina@gspr.org). We hope to see you soon!

THE SANCTUARY IS OPEN
FOR PRIVATE PRAYER!

Monday 10:30am-2:30pm
Tuesday 4pm-7pm

Thursday 10am-3pm
-

Come and pray as you like during
these hours. Masks are required to
enter the building - hand sanitizer

will be available.
Please sign in upon your arrival!

Any questions, contact the Church
Office at 845-735-2243

Wednesday, July 22nd 
 https://volunteersignup.org/BQQAK

Sunday, July 26th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/74CF4

Wednesday, July 29th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/FR3L4

Sunday, August 2nd 
 https://volunteersignup.org/R7X7H

Wednesday, August 5th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/D47YH

Sunday, August 9th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/8T3PB

Wednesday, August 12th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/7P3BD

Sunday, August 16th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/YHRTY

Wednesday, August 19th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/BLFPM

Sunday, August 23rd 
 https://volunteersignup.org/497TJ

Wednesday, August 26th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/AXFK3

Sunday, August 30th 
 https://volunteersignup.org/PX8PA

We are excited to announce that we can now
host IN PERSON, socially-distanced
worship. Weather permitting, we will meet
outdoors in the parking lot (shade
provided!). Otherwise, meet us in Fellowship
Hall.



ONLINE
Go to our webpage, www.gspr.org/give and click the "give" button.  Then, follow the
instructions on how to give.

GIVE+ TEXT
Text 877-771-4850 and click on the registration link and enter your cardholder name and
credit/debit card information.  You will receive a text verification and a receipt of your
donation via email.  For future giving, send a text with the amount you wish to give, and it will
process automatically! You can even text "repeat" to make it a recurring donation.

MAIL
Send your offerings to our mailbox at 112 N. Main St. Pearl River, NY 10965

This time of social distancing has been, and continues to be very hard not just for
our community life but also for the financial health of the congregation. If you are

able, please consider signing up for online giving.  Even a one-time special gift
would be helpful. Here are some easy ways to give:

♥ Thank you for your generosity in giving to Good Shepherd! ♥

Helping Our
Sister Church

As many of you know, we have a long
relationship with Epiphany Lutheran Church in
the Bronx, which is the church Pastor Larry
McFarland is pastoring.  Epiphany has a food
bank that is currently unable to operate due to
the shelter-in-place orders.  A number of
families are impacted by this and we want to
help!  We're collecting money to get gift cards
to give to families to help with the purchase of
food during this time.  If you are able to help,
please send a check to the church, made out to
Good Shepherd and put in the memo line
"Epiphany Food Bank."

Greetings from Brian and Elaina!
We are continuing to create and record music each week for our online

services. Hymn Lotto: Do you have a favorite hymn you would like to hear?
Email elaina@gspr.org and we will send you a recording of one of your favorites!

+ DRIVE-UP CHURCH +

SUNDAY, AUGUST 2ND
9:30AM IN PARKING LOT

Join us for an outdoor, socially-distanced worship in our parking

lot. Stay in your car as we broadcast the service right to you

over the radio. No sign-up necessary, all are welcome! Contact

Gina@gspr.org if you're interested in helping with set-up.





During this time of social distancing, we have made it easier to stay connected online!
Subscribe to our weekly e-newsletter "By The Way" sent out Thursday evenings. Email
communications@gspr.org with your name and preferred email address to be added to
our list.

Find us on Facebook and Instagram. 

www.facebook.com/GoodShepherdPR
www.instagram.com/GoodShephedPR

Both apps can be downloaded on Android and iPhone operating systems. As always, you
can visit our website at www.gspr.org.

We are now on YouTube! While we are beginning to have in-person services, they
will still be livestreamed on our YouTube channel. Once the video is uploaded, it
will be available to watch anytime after! Pastor Lena also uploads regular
reflections throughout the week. Visit www.youtube.com and search "Good
Shepherd, Pearl River."

Sundays at 9:30am
So you can follow along, the bulletin for the service via a link below the YouTube

video. You can also join us in-person! (More info on our "Worship" page.)

Mondays at 9:30am
Start your week with a Monday morning prayer. Pray wherever you are!

Wednesdays at 7:15pm
Join us for a mid-week evening prayer with Communion. You can join us in-person

for this one, too!

Thursdays at 9pm
We will be streaming Compline - a night prayer with beautiful, ancient roots, and a

wonderful way to calm your soul before bed.

STAY CONNECTED



If you are interested in reading with us, let Pastor Lena know and she will order a book for you! 
Cost is $13 for a book. Contact pastorlena@gspr.org.

Lenny Duncan is the unlikeliest of pastors. Formerly incarcerated, he
is now a black preacher in the whitest denomination in the United
States: the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). Shifting
demographics and shrinking congregations make all the headlines,
but Duncan sees something else at work-drawing a direct line
between the church's lack of diversity and the church's lack of
vitality. The problems the ELCA faces are theological, not
sociological. But so are the answers.

Part manifesto, part confession, and all love letter, Dear
Church offers a bold new vision for the future of Duncan's
denomination and the broader mainline Christian community of
faith. Dear Church rejects the narrative of church decline and calls
everyone-leaders and laity alike-to the front lines of the church's
renewal through racial equality and justice.

It is time for the church to rise up, dust itself off, and take on forces
of this world that act against God: whiteness, misogyny, nationalism,
homophobia, and economic injustice. Duncan gives a blueprint for
the way forward and urges us to follow in the revolutionary path of
Jesus.

OUT OF SORTS

Tuesday night book group doesn’t usually meet over the summer, but
this year we decided we wanted to keep reading and meeting! We meet
on Tuesday evenings at 7pm on Zoom (except when there is Church
Council).  
 
We have just started reading “Out of Sorts” by Sarah Bessey.  Grapple
with core Christian issues using a mixture of beautiful storytelling and
biblical teaching.
 
The cost will be approximately $15. Contact Lisa Holliday
Lisa@GSPR.org if you'd like to purchase a book, or if you have any
questions.

DEAR CHURCH

Pastor Lena will be leading a discussion of the book  "Dear Church:  A Love Letter from a Black
Preacher to the Whitest Denomination in the U.S." beginning on Monday Evenings, August 3rd
through August 31st.  We will meet in person at 7pm  (sitting outside whenever possible and
physically distanced to stay safe).

summer     reading



We were supposed to celebrate First Communion with twelve of
our young people in May, but unfortunately this important
milestone in their life of faith had to be postponed. We’re hoping
that we can rejoice with them at the Lord’s Table sometime in
September.  In the meantime, please keep them in your prayers:

Logan, Peyton & Taylen Frawley, Logan Hoffman,
Luke Kromar, Chris Lamadrid, Grace Marzec,

Shea Morahan-Gick, Caroline Munno, Addison
Smith, Kevin Tuohy and Kaitlyn Worms

Sunday EveningDiscussion Group
Join us on Zoom on Sundays at 7pm for this seven week series! Feel free to
jump in at any time. Contact PastorLena@gspr.org if you are interested in
joining.

In this new film series,  Walter Brueggemann defines materiality as the use of the material aspects of
the Christian faith, as opposed to materialism, which places possessions and physical comfort over
spiritual values.  Through the films, Brueggemann lays out and invites us into how we
might reengage our materiality for the common good. How does materiality inform our faith when
it comes to food, money, the body, time, and place? How does it force us to act? Likewise, how is the
church obligated to use its time, money, abundance of food, the care and use of our bodies,
observance of Sabbath, and stewardship of our world and those with whom we share it?



Thank you to all who joined us
in Zoom Bible Study. We will
be taking a break for the
summer - be back in the fall! If
you're interested in joining,
please email Lisa Holliday at
Lisa@gspr.org.

BIBLE STUDY ONLINE

CHURCH SECURITY

We are looking for people with police or

military training who have an interest in

church security. Please contact Dan Ryan

(845-709-5816, Dan Ryan01@hotmail.com)

or Pastor Lena (845-735-2243,

PastorLena@gmail.com).

Grocery Helper
Are you in a high-risk category or
uncomfortable going out during
this time? Have a volunteer pick

up groceries for you! To learn
more, contact

pastorlena@gspr.org or leave a
message at the Church Office

(845-735-2243).

CONFIRMATION PROJECT
DONATE OLD BOARD GAMES

Ryan Worms, for his Confirmation project, is collecting family/children games
to be donated to Memorial Sloan Kettering’s Family Center. This is a place
within the hospital where families can visit with loved ones dealing with cancer.
It enables families to be together, have fun, and mentally heal while living with
the sad reality of cancer. Games should be in good condition and have all the
pieces. If you are spring/summer cleaning and have games to donate, please
drop them off at the Church Office. Thank you for your help! Stay healthy and
safe!



THANK YOU
to everyone who made our Blood Drive a success!

On Tuesday, June 30, Good Shepherd hosted a safe, by appointment-only Blood Drive in
Fellowship Hall.  We were able to collect 63 units of blood.  We had projected this blood drive
at 50 units, so this is an excellent result (126% of goal)!  Each whole blood unit has been
separated into a red cell, platelet and plasma component.  So our blood drive has resulted in
as many as 161 blood components entering our community blood supply and going on to touch
the lives of as many as 161 patients and their loved ones!  Great job, all. We plan on having the
New York Blood Center back again soon.  Stay tuned for more information!

PRAYER CHAIN

If you, a loved one, or friend experience
difficulty and desire prayer support, the
Good Shepherd Prayer Chain is helpful.

When you have a request or thanksgiving to
share, contact:

Ione Mensing at 201-664-1235 &
himensing@gmail.com

OR
Carol Westphal at 845-624-5732 &

carolwestphal9@gmail.com

The Prayer Chain will be activated and
many will be praying with and for you.

Buy a ShopRite gift card and Good
Shepherd receives 5% from each gift card
purchase. Cards can be purchased in the
church office and used at any ShopRite
location. $25, $50, $100 card amounts

available - cash & checks accepted. Please
call, text, or email Cindy Sealander to

coordinate the purchase. 

Phone: 845-735-6701
Email: Csealander@optonline.net

Text: 201-951-5715



Congratulations to Maureen Connelly on her retirement! Renee
Bucci has stepped up into the role of Creative Play Director.

Staggered arrival/dismissal times
Smaller classes
Changes in the layout of the classroom to allow for social distancing
Temperature checks
Outside classroom door drop-off, pickups on lower level of the building
A change in the families work schedule (one helping parent, condensed work schedule rather than
traditional throughout the school year; a push for Opt-Out)
Fewer materials in a classroom, for safety of sharing and sanitizing
Daily sanitizing of the classrooms
Remote learning on staggered days
Individual class activities, no multi-group events
All to be determined and adjusted, as needed

Dear Creative Play Families,

First and foremost, I hope to find all of you well and healthy! I understand that the current times lend much
uncertainty. Our intention is to open Creative Play in September, with great discretion in providing a safe
environment for the children, our families and our staff.

Guidelines, advisement, theories, data have been changing daily. Our program needs time to ride the
rollercoaster; some peaks may be scarier than others; our emotions go up and down with the decision
process, but ultimately being able to provide an environment that is safe, loving, emotionally stable for your
child’s learning needs would bring the biggest thrill.

What might this look like?

We do not want to compromise the social/emotional development aspect of our program as it is
extremely important in an early childhood education. The literature we are sending was created with
intentions of moving forward, as you read; please understand we may need to amend some content
to best service your child. Our program, in order to field our conversions to classes, will need to know
how many families plan on participating in September. If you have made the decision to withdraw your
application from Creative Play, please inform us immediately.

Angela and I will be working on all measures to create a balancing act over the summer. We hope you
understand how truly dedicated we are to serving your children and our community with our pre-school
program. 

Be Safe, Be Healthy & Be Happy,

Renee Bucci

Renee@gspr.org

Creative Play News

The office staff is working from the office Monday through Thursday 8:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
We will return calls and emails; please be patient.



Good Shepherd Vacation Bible School goes virtual this year!
August 3-7

 
Although the pandemic is keeping us from meeting in person, it cannot keep us from
learning about & experiencing Jesus' love - his call for us to have COMPASSION!  The
great thing about going online is that even if you can't participate the week we're
offering the program, you can use it at home at your convenience, once the videos are
uploaded.

Each day will include a Bible story, music, crafts and even yoga! You will find a
registration form on the last page of this Voice. Contact Lisa Holliday at lisa@gspr.org
for more information.

A HUGE “thank you” to our Sunday School staff on a wonderful (if
abbreviated) Sunday School year.  This dedicated group of teachers and
assistants help our kids to learn and grow in faith and love toward Jesus
and the world.  

 
Pre-K & Kindergarten:  Nicole Lai, Jocelyn Witherell

Assistants:  Isabelle Lai, Natalie Lai
1st & 2nd Grade:  Linda Hecker, Leigh Tuohy

Assistants:  Bridget Coyle, Lillian Tuohy
3rd & 4th Grade:  Darcy Matthys, Jeanette Kunow, Stephanie Schloss

Assistants:  Lacy Matthys, Melissa Young, Alayna Young
5th Grade:  Richard Bowman, Georgeann Marzec, Lulu Paolini

Assistant:  Dominic Marzec
Staff Assistant:  Tom Vislocky

Substitute:  Karen Coyle

www.facebook.com/
GoodShepherdPR/groups

Click on 
"Good Shepherd SCS"

*This is a private group, you
must request to join and be
approved in order to see the

posts! If you aren’t on
Facebook, send Lisa an email
(Lisa@gspr.org) and she will
work with you so you don’t

miss anything.

In other Sunday School
news – don’t forget that

we have a private
Facebook group in which

we share interesting
articles, tidbits as well as

Lisa Holliday’s weekly
“Story Time at Good

Shepherd!” 



Join Pastor Lena for socially distanced
coffee in the park!

On Thursdays at 3pm, weather
permitting, I'm going to head to
Dean's Coffee shop in Pearl River to
get a cup of coffee and sit in the park
across the street.  I'll be there for an
hour or longer if we're having a good
conversation.  I invite you to join me! 
Bring your own chair.  +Pastor Lena

COFFEE &
CONVERSATION

Currently, 6 people from the church are
contributing to Good Shepherd through Amazon
Smile. We have been issued a $6.68 donation from
the AmazonSmile Foundation as a result of
AmazonSmile program activity between January 1 and
March 31, 2020.

Go to https://smile.amazon.com and agree to
support us! Remember to use Amazon Smile instead
of Amazon in order for Good Shepherd to receive
the donation. Thank you for your generosity!

LGBTQIA+
COMMUNITY

and homeless youth

Understanding that the homeless and particularly queer homeless youth are especially vulnerable
during this pandemic, the synod's Advocacy Taskforce is calling on all LGBTQIA+ members of our
synod, particularly pastors, to help create short “video care packages” for Ali Forney Center’s
young people.

Ali Forney Center is the largest agency dedicated to queer homeless youths in the country and
they have asked for pen pal videos of hope to share with their youth during these difficult days,
and I don’t know a more hopeful group of people than Lutheran NYers!

It is super easy! Record a 30-60 second max video of support and love, in a quiet place. Feel free to
record your message of support in your first language, because while all the youths live in NYC,
they come from all over the world. Then just send your video to the synod at info@mnys.org and it
will be forwarded to Ali Forney Center.

FROM THE SYNOD: A GREAT WAY TO HELP!






